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No, it’s not a tour of Diaprepes infested properties, although that is also occurring.  They are tours of nurseries that potentially will be affected by quarantines.  The representatives from the CDFA that are writing the protocol that affected nurseries will have to follow if they are within a quarantined area took a tour of nurseries in San Diego County on Oct 25-26.  The goal was to show the representatives how diverse ornamental industry is, how difficult it would be to write a protocol that fits all the diversity, and how it will impact nurseries if they had to stop shipping for an extended period.  The tour was well organized by Janet Kister and the San Diego Farm Bureau.  The tour included the following representatives:  John Kabashima (UCCE Orange County), Jim Bethke (UCCE San Diego County), Janet Kister and Eric Larsen (San Diego Farm Bureau), Kevin Hoffman and Nick Condos (CDFA Sacramento), Kathy Nevil and Dawn Neilson (San Diego County Deputy Ag Commissioners), Robert Atkins (San Diego County Ag Commissioner), and John Blasius (Senior Agricultural Biologist, California Department of Food and Agriculture).  We visited a variety of growers of everything from plugs to 48 inch boxed palms.  It was successful in that the regulators actually heard from the horses mouth so to speak, how some growers would be completely devastated if they had to stop shipping for 5 weeks or more, and how some growers would have to make substantial changes to growing practices to comply with some of the restrictions that will be required.
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The latest new pest is the Bamboo Mealybug, Palmicultor lumpurensis.  The CDFA considers it to be a Q rated pest and is currently running an investigation to see how widespread the infestation is.  Only one facility is currently under quarantine and eradication.  Plants are grown in the ground and in pots at this facility, and I’ll be assisting the grower with the eradication.  Our intention is to use imidacloprid and possibly imidacloprid + cyfluthrin (Discus, OHP).  This is another case of horticultural product that originated from Florida and arrived infested with a Q rated pest.  We are currently fighting numerous cases of the Q rated Magnolia White Scale infestations on palms at several nurseries in San Diego and Riverside Counties.  These infestations also originated in Florida.  Need I mention that our current problem with Diaprepes also originated in Florida?  If you deal with Florida nurseries, you should be mindful of the potential of a serious pest infestation that may cause a hold on your plants.








Highlights of the HREC meeting at Pala








Threatening Pests and Diseases

















Horticulture Research & Education Conference 2006 





If you missed this conference, you missed a lot of good information.  The program was produced and moderated by John Kabashima (County Director and Farm Advisor, Orange County) and Loren Oki (University of California Davis College of Agriculture and Environmental Sciences).





The first speaker was Heiner Lieth, and he gave a summary of his IR4 work.  IR4 is a special project that I will describe in my next newsletter.  Heiner’s work concentrates on testing various chemistries for phytotoxicity on a large number of ornamentals.





I had the privilege of talking about some of my research against invasive pests in the next talk.





Regina Sarracino then updated us on New California Department of Pesticide Regulation Enforcement Response Policy.  If you hadn’t heard, they will be escalating penalties and there will be fewer chances before you will be fined.  Why? Because they are now mandated to report why they haven’t fined someone in certain cases (3CCR 6168).  There are also mandatory increased penalties for repeat violations within the same class (Class A- serious, Class B-moderate).  Repeat violations within Class B within two years will now be considered a Class A violation.





Dr. Kean Goh from the DPR then spoke about Pyrethroids in Surface Water.  His favorite phrase is ‘dilution is the solution’.





We were updated on Best Management Practices for plants that are high risk for Phytophthora ramorum infection at “Free From” nurseries.





Loren Oki was up next and introduced the concept of Conditional Waivers.  It was an introduction to a panel that described Conditional Waiver of Waste Discharge Requirements (CWWDRs) for Irrigated Lands on a regional basis.  The panel included


Rebecca Veiga Nascimento, Environmental Scientist, Los Angeles Regional Water Quality Control Board, Doug Shibberu, Environmental Scientist, Santa Ana Regional Water Quality Control Board, and Wayne Chiu, Water Resource Control Engineer, San Diego Regional Water Quality Control Board. Each of them spent a moment on how they are dealing with the issue, they then opened it up to questions from the audience, and there were some excellent questions.  The panel was followed by a presentation by Darren Haver who presented a new web address for educational programs and resources to help growers comply with CWWDRs (www.pw.ucr.edu).  It’s called Pesticide Wise and it searches through a comprehensive EPA-USDA database and presents critical information on a pesticide's properties and water quality risks.  Try it out.  Another important site is the UCIPM Pest Management site.  Press the Water Quality button on the site.





Finally, the program turned to exotic pests, a very timely issue, especially in San Diego County.  Dr. Tim Paine from the Entomology Department at UC Riverside outlined the seriousness of exotic pests and presented a long list of examples from around the world. He also recognized the efforts of the UCANR to put together a number of programs/centers for invasive pest research.  More funding is being devoted to the problem by the UC System and by the state.





Dr, Paine’s presentation was followed by a large panel of CDFA representatives that included the following: 





John Blasius, Senior Agricultural Biologist, California Department of Food and Agriculture 


Dave Kellum, Ph.D., Entomologist, San Diego County Agricultural Commissioners Office 


Pat Nolan, M.S., Plant Pathologist, San Diego County Agricultural Commissioners Office 


Nick Nisson, M.S., Entomologist, Orange County Agricultural Commissioners Office 


Richard Tiffer, Plant Pathologist, Orange County Agricultural Commissioners Office 


Gevork Arekalian, Ph.D., Entomologist, Los Angeles County Agricultural Commissioners Office 


Jerry Turney, Ph.D., Plant Pathologist, Los Angeles County Agricultural Commissioners Office 





The panel was pertinent because it provided the audience the perspective of the CDFA.  Many consider the regulatory agents to be counter productive.  However, the opposite is true.  The first thing covered was an update on the Diaprepes situation.  John Blasius told us that the nursery protocols are nearly complete and they will have a great impact on nurseries in quarantine areas.  Other new pests covered were the bougainvillea looper, the red imported fire ant, sudden oak death, the brown marmorated stinkbug, Africanized honeybees, avocado lace bugs, gladiolus rust, and chrysanthemum white rust.














The bamboo mealy bug





See the pest alert at the following web site:





� HYPERLINK "http://www.doacs.state.fl.us/pi/enpp/ento/t-lumpurensis.html" ��http://www.doacs.state.fl.us/pi/enpp/ento/t-lumpurensis.html�
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CORF Program Schedule:





Nov. 7 – ABCs of Plant Nutrition (San Diego) SPANISH


At the Farm Bureau





Nov. 9 – Weed Symposium (Watsonville)











